
TOWN OF TIOGA PLANNING BOARD 

REGULAR MEETING-APRIL 6, 2021 

The April 6, 2021 Town of Tioga Planning Board meeting was brought to order a 7:00 p.m.  

Present were Paul Welch, Camille Corneby, Alan Bill and Kerry Root with Chairman Doug 

Chrzanowski presiding.  Also present were Bob Strong and Brian Earley. 

The report of the March 2, 2021 meeting was presented.  Camille Corneby made the motion to 

approve the minutes as written with one  correction, Paul Welch seconded carried 

Brian Earley 188 Church St would like to put an addition of another bay to his garage which 

would be 18 feet from the Jason Braunbeck’s property line.  Mr. Braunbeck gave him a letter 

of permission for the variance. 

Paul Welch made the motion to approve the variance, Camille Corneby seconded carried. 

Scott smith and Son are all set to go ahead with the tanks . 

Kerry Root made the motion to go ahead without a public hearing, Camille Corneby seconded 

carried. 

NYSDEC is cleaning gravel and trees out of the Owego Creek and reinforcing the banks behind 

the Owego Apalachin Schools. the Tioga Highway department will be receiving the gravel. 

A discussion was held on the Subdivision on Spaulding Hill Rd. 

A conference call was made with Delaware River Solar LLC on the two solar farms 

The 3167 Route 17C solar farm only has to work with NYSDOT for the road entrance. 

 There will not be a battery storage facility. 

The solar Farm at 815 Glenmary drive will need to send registered letters to the homeowners 

that border the solar farm property. 

There will be a follow up with Delaware River Solar at the May 4, 2021 meeting. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Alan Bill  at 8:20 p.m. seconded by Chairman Doug 

Chrzanowski, carried 

Submitted by: 

Brenda Middendorf 


